[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – JANUARY 26
REORGANIZATION MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:30 pm

Regina Keelen moved to call the meeting to order

In Attendance:  Regina Hawley-Keelen, Jacqui Hillmann, Sandra Hoffmann and Councilman Chuck Lero.   

Regina stated that the first order of business should be to elect the Chairman and Vice Chairman

Regina Hawley-Keelen motioned to keep herself and Jacqui Hillman as Co-Chairs, seconded by Sandra Hoffmann and approved by unanimous voice vote.

CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
Councilman Lero read a letter of resignation, which was addressed to Mayor LeGrice, from Christine McCarthy.  Councilman Lero then read some notes made by Adam Hubeny during his exit conference with Chris.  

Regina Hawley-Keelen motioned to send a letter of Thanks to Chis McCarthy for her time and service with the Recreation Committee, seconded by Sandra Hoffmann and approved by unanimous voice vote.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Regina Hawley-Keelen made a motion to approve the Minutes from the December 22, 2016, Regular Meeting, seconded by Jacqui Hillmann and approved by unanimous voice vote.  

Sandra Hoffmann made a motion to approve the 2017 Meeting Dates and the 2018 Reorganization date, seconded by Councilman Lero and approved by unanimous voice vote.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
There was no Public Comment.


PROGRAM/EVENTS:
2017 Committee’s
Easter Egg Hunt (April 2nd – rain date April 9th) – Pam Boyd
Town Wide Garage Sale (May 6th – rain date May 7th) – Sandra Hoffmann
Summer Recreation (Beginning July 5th) – Laura Santoro & Ryan Patrick
Soccer Program – Anthony Sherlock
Halloween Parade (October 28th – rain date October 29th) Regina   
     Hawley-Keelen/Jacqui Hillman
Halloween Home Decorating Contest – Baskets by Pam Boyd
Holiday Celebration (December 2nd) – Jacqui Hillmann/Regina Hawley-
      Keelen
Holiday Home Decorating Contest – Baskets by Pam Boyd
Basketball Program – Laura Santoro

Discussion followed regarding the year’s programs and events.
  
Easter Egg Hunt - Pam has already purchased the eggs for this year’s egg hunt.  Ron Poppa has agreed to be this year’s Bunny and has offered a gift of a Picture with the Easter Bunny at the winner’s home.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Town Wide Garage Sale – There will be flags given out at sign up for this year’s garage sale. The Youth Commission and the Leo’s will help again with the distribution of maps. Sandra suggested adding a second Garage Sale for the fall.

Halloween Parade – Regina asked that the Committee start to think about recommendations for this year’s Grand Marshall.  Regina suggested a Halloween Movie to be added to this year’s activities.   She will discuss this with the Rast’s and report back.

Holiday Celebration - Regina noted that she would like to see some additions to this event and suggested they look into a Horse and Buggy Ride and/or a Petting Zoo.

Winter Youth Basketball – There was discussion regarding a phone conversation with one of the parents, who was not happy with this year’s practice schedule.  Mr. Hubeny has spoken with this parent and it seems that his concerns have been addressed.

OLD BUSINESS – Regina asked if the Committee would like to invite the Marine Science Program back this summer.  She explained that the program provides for 2 scholarships and 6 internships.

Sandra Hoffmann moved to host the Marine Science Program for 2017, seconded by Jacqui Hillmann and approved by unanimous voice vote.



NEW BUSINESS – Jacqui noted that she was approached regarding a Veteran’s Day Celebration and asked for suggestions.  She also suggested that the Committee come up with a Mission Statement.  Councilman Lero asked if the Committee had a Logo and it was suggested that maybe there could be a contest to come up with a Logo.  There was discussion regarding adding some new events, such as a Battle of the Bands and also about supporting sports programs that feed into the Henry Hudson programs.  There was also talk about bringing community awareness to current issues such as homelessness, by planning a Box City event.  Regina noted that Adam is working with St Agnes and the Diocese to utilize the lower level of the school for recreation programs.


ADJOURN: 
Councilman Lero motioned to adjourn, Jacqui Hillmann seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, and 7:45 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Recording Secretary
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